JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Wednesday 23rd September 2015 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Gordon Miller, Russell Salton, Vic Stewart, Richard Watt, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Susan Perriss, Ken Davies, Norma McGeever, Anthea Grierson, PC Steven McKenna and Councillors Dominic Heslop, Ricky and Bill Henderson. 
Visitor: Jim Ferguson (Friends of Curriemuirend Park), Jestyn Davies and Robin Holder.
1. Apologies: Ian Gilmour, Anne Wimberley and Joanna Cherry MP.                                                          

2. Minutes of August 26th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes of 26th August were accepted as a true record.
• Gordon had followed up the issue of athletics using Saughton Park by email.  His message on behalf of other athletes was clear with precise points that many runners would endorse. Gordon had received a reply giving assurances that the Saughton athletics track would be retained under the control of Edinburgh Leisure. Gordon would follow up on correspondence by seeking details of the lease under which CEC would allow community management of the Saughton facility and would represent JGCC in any consultation. Action: Gordon
• Ian had formed a working party in MacKay’s Wood on 4th September when 5 members of the committee and 3 members of the public had turned up to cut back foliage around the path.  Subsequently, Cliff had contacted Craig Dunlop to alert him to the work and to ask for the ivy spilling onto the pavement to be cut back.  Ian had reported that that too had been done. 

• Ricky had sent information about CEC’s policy regarding leasing or buying the closed toilets in Juniper Green.  Anne had taken on the task of convening a meeting to see what could be done in the light of Ricky’s information. Action: Anne
• Joanna had informed the committee that she, as promised, had written to Minister Alec Neal regarding the Reporter’s decision to grant housing on appeal at Ravelrig.
• Anthea thanked JGCC for its help in finding volunteers to help with Maths and reading in the school. JGPS had been praised as an exemplar of good practice in recruiting local volunteers to assist with learning. The sustainability questionnaires circulated by the school had led to the identification of several global topics as well as some local ones to be studied by the children. In this context Cliff mentioned that there had been a request to CEC to measure pollution on Lanark Road.  On the experiment in Edinburgh to close roads at opening and closing times around selected primary schools in Edinburgh, Anthea said that JGPS had not been chosen. Baberton Mains Wynd continued to have problems caused by inconsiderate drivers, but if the road were to be closed in the future, the residents of this street would face serious inconvenience. One of the possible difficulties might be caused by non-catchment parents who had little choice but to drive their children to school. Various possible options for improving the situation, such as a ‘walking bus’, were discussed. Finally, Anthea agreed to put an entry in the school newsletter publicizing the Pentlands Book Festival. Action: Anthea
3. Reports and recent meetings: 
3.1  Secretary: There had been no licensing issues in our area over the last month.
3.2  Treasurer: Ken reported that there had been little activity since August. The number one account contained £1,876.02; the number two account £6,724.15.
3.3  Monthly local planning matters: Neil had distributed his report in advance of the meeting together with his draft response to the SESplan MIR.  Before moving on to SESplan he drew attention to some local developments: the replacement of numbers 49 and 51 Juniper Avenue by building three houses was to proceed; the applicants to change the use of 18 Foulis Crescent to nursery provision had submitted information on noise levels, along with revised plans; Woodhall Cattery’s application to build houses on their site had been withdrawn and immediately re-submitted; the P.O. pouch boxes on Belmont Road were again both in use; resurfacing of the road to Bloomiehall Park was expected in November. Neil had objected on behalf of JGCC to both the applications for change of use at 18 Foulis Crescent and for demolition of the former nursery at 6 Woodhall Drive and its replacement by three houses.

The meeting then considered the responses Neil had offered to the 27 questions of the SESplan MIR Consultation document. There was concern that the plan’s preferred option of growth corridors along Edinburgh’s main transport links could easily lead to increases in their width to coalesce into solid blocks of buildings on remaining green belt. On the other hand, the option of growth distributed around south-east Scotland would lead to more commuter journeys by car with serious consequences for air quality and the environment. Similarly, there were worries about the speculative nature of land supply requirements for housing, so that it was agreed to adopt the lowest of the growth options proposed in the questionnaire. In the light of discussion, Neil was asked to rewrite his answers to questions 2, 11 and 12 to reflect JGCC’s concerns about lack of detail and so many unanswered questions. Action: Neil
3.4 Meetings: Cliff had attended a meeting of the JG Village Hall committee on 17 September.  They remained uncertain about CEC plans for the hall. Vic hoped to have the amplifier he had donated to them mended in the near future.  Cliff had checked with CEC officials about the delay in erecting the signposts on Lanark Road pointing folk towards the Village Hall and had been told that it had been delayed owing to Baberton Golf Club’s request to be included on the sign. Cliff had forwarded an image of the sign to JGCC members and, after some email discussion, it had been agreed to go with the proposed sign.  Several members of JGCC had attended the previous night’s SWCF meeting where an agreed response to SESPlan MIR’s 27 questions had been discussed.
4. Police report: Stephen McKenna reported another relatively quiet month with two housebreakings, one in Woodhall Drive, the other at the barber’s shop on Lanark Road. In both cases valuable goods had been taken. In Baberton Mains Park a car had been broken into and DVD equipment stolen. A driver had been warned about dangerous driving, the police box letter-box had been vandalized and windows had been broken at the village hall. Ricky asked for hate crime statistics to be included in the monthly report in future.
4.1  Safety committee meeting: the next meeting was due on 2nd November
5. JGCC matters:
5.1  JG Farmers Market: Despite some strenuous efforts we had made little progress in delivering meat and veg stalls.  Nick had persuaded the Currie greengrocer to come along to the next market to see how popular it was. Two of our politicians had responded to Russell’s request to attend at the market and Ricky and Joanna would attend the next market.  Cliff was due to meet a local music teacher who hoped to bring along some of his pupils to play at the October market. Action: Cliff
5.2  Natural neighbourhoods and the boundary commission: It had emerged that the work commissioned by the CEC committee convened by Councillor Child had designated Curriemuirend Park as part of the natural neighbourhood of Clovenstone and had placed Viewfield Road/Muirend Avenue and the houses on the north side of Lanark Road between the by-pass and Gillespie crossroads in the natural neighbourhood of Colinton.  When residents in this area realized that this had led to a map on which services might well be based, they had sent some angry emails asking for the map to be re-drawn. The response to Helen’s email by Councillor Child had been wholly unacceptable so further emails followed.  Dominic had then asked the council leader if the situation could be reviewed.  Councillor Child subsequently emailed Helen to say that an honest mistake had occurred and that she had asked for the map to be re-drawn to reflect the views of residents of the areas in question. Bill had been instrumental in having the map re-drawn, but in doing so had included the houses on the south side of Lanark Road between Gillespie crossroads and the by-pass in Juniper Green. Bill had asked Cliff by email if this change could be resolved between JGCC and Colinton CC. Cliff had informally approached David Bewsey, Secretary of Colinton CC, but a formal approach was needed. It was also important that residents in this patch be asked for their views. In the meantime, it seemed vital that the original JGCC boundary should be restored for the peace of mind of the residents in our area so that it could, as promised, be sent to the Boundary Commission in case they had taken the erroneous boundary into account in their recommendations. Meanwhile, Cliff had asked what other purposes the map had been put to. Natural Neighbourhoods was an agenda item for discussion at the PNP meeting at Gibson Craig Hall on Tuesday 29 September*. Cliff was asked to formally contact Colinton CC to seek their agreement to a boundary change on the south side of Lanark Road: Action: Cliff 
* This meeting was subsequently deferred to 8th October at Oxgangs Community Hall.
5.3  Plans for the Autumn … Book Week: Russell and Richard explained that a full programme of events had now been prepared, sent to Book Week Scotland for inclusion in their publicity and, following a meeting earlier that afternoon, would now be more prominently publicized throughout the area.  Cliff had put some of the details in the September newsletter which Helen had distributed overnight. Russell would circulate the programme. Action: Russell
5.4  Next summer’s gala: Cliff informed the meeting that he, together with Russell and Richard from JGCC, would be attending the first meeting of the Gala ’16 meeting with 2 teachers from JGPS on Friday 25th September at 2.30pm.  Susan had also agreed to join the organizing committee but had a prior engagement for this first meeting.
6. Visit of Jestyn Davies and Robin Holder, representing Murray Estates, to report on progress on the Northern section of the Garden District proposal: Robin, having been introduced by Jestyn, reminded the committee of plans for the northern section of the Garden District proposals, generally referred to as the land east of Milburn Tower. The expectation had been that this area could provide enough housing to replace that proposed under LDP2 for Curriemuirend Park, Newmills Road, Curriehill Station and possibly Cammo Estate. Earlier objections by council officials had claimed the site was liable to flooding and that access was inadequate. The developer was proposing, with the support of SEPA and Forth Fisheries consultants, to release the Gogar Burn from its culverts to become an open stream running through the development while retaining the culverts to carry off excess water at times of heavy rainfall. As for accessibility, there were four tram stops on the periphery of the site. An underpass would allow easy access to Edinburgh Park railway station and Lothian Buses had expressed interest in running service through the development. Answering questions, Jestyn said that the costs of building a primary school had been built into their proposals and that provision had also been made for local shops and a possible health centre. He thought that council officials had had a change of heart on the proposed development and that the planning committee was sympathetic. Dominic asked why the developer could not wait for the ratification of LDP2. He was told that the Murray estates development could happen quickly and that their application would go in on 10th February, ahead of those to be submitted for developments in Currie and Balerno.
7.  AOCB

7.1 EACC: Helen explained that there was to be an EACC meeting the following day. She expressed dissatisfaction that no papers for the meeting had been issued and was unsure whether it was worth her while to continue attending. She accepted Cliff’s suggestion that she should continue to go to meetings at least until the AGM.
7.2 Invitation from Currie Community High School to attend their award ceremony: An invitation had been received to attend CCHS’s award ceremony on the following day, 24th September. No one offered to accept.
7.3 Timing of meetings and discussion of Russell’s idea: A request had been received to vary the time of meetings to allow parents of young children to attend during the day. Russell proposed instead that at a set time each month JGCC members could take it in turn to spend an hour in a local café where constituents could meet them to raise matters of concern, a proposal that was approved by the committee. Action: Russell
7.4 Meet Your Politicians event:  Cliff had contacted BCC and CCC with a proposal to hold an event in early December and had received a green light. He had approached C&B News to ask for funding. However, the meeting did not support the idea, the feeling being that there was no immediate political concern to draw in the public and that a May hustings at the time of elections would secure a much better audience.
7.5 Annual Cross-country: Gordon reminded the meeting that this would take place at 2.00 pm on Saturday 3rd October. He asked for volunteers to help with organization on the day.
7.6 Housing: Bill had requested a meeting with Andy McBride, Development Control Manager of CEC, to discuss the worsening housing situation.
8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.:  The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday 28 October, starting at 7pm. Cliff expected a walkabout to be arranged for mid-October.
___________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)                    /       /

